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Canadian flshmg trlp raffle at meetmg

Have you heard? We have a
Canadian fishing trip that we are raf-
fling off at our April meeting. The
trip was donated to us by Eric Olson
of Mr. O Outfitters, a new member of
our club. This is an all inclusive trip
for one to Eric’s fish camp on Lake
Diefenbaker in Saskatchewan. Quite
a few of our members have taken
this trip and will tell you what a
great experience it is. The raffle will
be held after the next meeting. Cost
will be $5 per chance and you can
buy more than one.

If you are interested but can’t
make the next meeting, give Mike
Deinken a call at 359-9650. This raf-
fle is for members only.

_  CLEAR LAKE
Membership on the rise Restocking program back on track

Membership is again on the rise. The

last couple of months we have been The Clear Lake restocking pro- approximately two years before we
over 120 members. There are about gram is back on track. This fall, will again be able to fish Clear Lake.
15 members who are past due, but Clear Lake, Domeier Lake and There has been some talk of closing
they continue to trickle in. So far Domeier Slough will be treated to the lake to fishing for an unspecified
Ervin Fischer has the lead in this remove all fish. Restocking proba- period of time to give the stocked
year’s Membership Drive with four bly won’t take place until the fish a chance to spawn several times.
new members signed. spring of 2000. It will then be \ If these fish can be left alone for at

least one year, we will end up with
some fantastic fishing in the coming
years. Our club has made a commit-
ment to raise $10,000, which will
help with the cost of treating and
restocking the lake. We already have
$2,000 pledged. Later this month our
fundraising campaign will be put into
high gear.
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OPEN WEEKNIGHTS AND SUNDAYS
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& Tire Center

359-2988
809 20th North St., New Uim, MN 55073
507-354-6017
Quality Service Since 1973
— MIKE GULDAN —

New Ulm
Building Center

2015 S. Bridge Street
New Ulm, MN 56073 - 354-8561

Hoffman Construction
Gravel - Excavation - Dozer Work

2232 S Broadway
New Ulm
359-4444

i pugllshmg co.

paper co.

Printing, Fumiture, Computer and
Office Supplies, Bank and Legal Forms

Phone
Ofice - 354-4141
FAX 507-350-0404
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APPLIANCE

REPAIR

C cial and Residential Appli

Refrigeration and Cooling

Bus 800°630-4536

Fax 507-3547544

Res 507+354+7864

Jesse Kral
622 North Jefferson
New Ulm, MN 56073

| GOODSYEAR

BROWN COUNTY
TIRE & SERVICE, INC.

354-7373

©
. Hours: Mon Thiu Fri 8-5:30, Sat 7:30-12 Noon
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Guaranteed To Get The Job Done RIGHT! -,
WE_ARE_ALL YOU NEED YO KNOW ABOUY TIRES

We Stock; * Off The Road Tire Service
* Farm Tires « Light Truck + Farm Tire Service
« Commercial Truck « Passenger Car * Mobile Truck Tire Service
+ Off The Road Tires & Wheels » ATV Only Phone Call Away

“PIT STOP” ON FARM TIRE SERVICE

FROM THE PRESIDENT. . .

Walleye/Northern opener is right around the corner, I don’t suppose anyone is
ready. This year should be a good one; looks like things are shaping up for an early
spawn. I plan on setting the state record for rock bass. But then again I plan on that
every year. It is still quite attainable at 2 lbs. I'm positive I have unknowingly
cleaned several state record rockies.

Sometime look up on the picture at the clubhouse.You will see a pretty bizarre pic
ture of John Vorwerk who was on a club fishing trip to Mille Lacs with an eel pout
he caught in the summer. Why am I not surprised that it was one of us that it hap-
pened to.

Our fundraising drive for Clear Lake fish re-stocking has officially been kicked
off. We have set a goal of $10,000 to add to the budget of the DNR for the lake for
needed project enhancement dollars. It behooves all of us to spread the word to
everyone who enjoys angling in the area to help with Clear Lake. Our community
has enjoyed opportunities to fish at Clear Lake in the past and I think if they are
reminded of it, most will gladly help out.

If you have an interest in the Minnesota River, or any of it’s tributaries I would
strongly suggest that you attend regular CCMR monthly meetings. These meetings
wiil be about river water quality and quantity issues that will take you in more depth
that I have time to explain about at our monthly NUASF meetings. There will be
diverse people from everywhere in the basin and from all walks of life, it should be
quite interesting. Besides, I would hope that we would all want the opportunity to
help shape the future of our river and the fish that swim in it.

You have an insert besides the one that deals with the upcoming meetings, that is
addressed to our new Minnesota Pollution Control Agency commissioner. It deals
with re-classification of some “unnamed ditches” and streams in our MInnesota
River basin. Amazingly some are located just downstream from point source inputs.
Like the propesed new Southern Minnesota Sugar Beet plant expansion in Renville
Co. They are proposed to be downgraded to a “limited resource waters” class. What
kind of message is that? What do you think someone from Crow Wing County or
Itasca County would say to such a proposI? Are we less important here? I'm just
posing the questions, the same questions I plan on continuing to ask of our MPCA.
The amazing part is this has been an activity of the MIPCA for 20+ years. Make is
wonder, don’t it? This same thing was tried a couple years ago when the city of
Fairmont was faced with an upgrade to their waste water treatment plant. Rather
than fix the plant, a city official proposed a downgrade of Center Creek to a class 7
“limited resource waters”. At that time, I thought this was an isolated case. At the
time CCMR responded with a letter to the MPCA and a judge who was to rule on
the case. Those who didn’t want to see this happen were lined up, which by the way
included our recent partner in our ditch cases. Anyway, he ruled to not allow it. I
thought that was that, boy was I wrong.

We have a lot to talk about at the next meeting so be there, and bring a friend.

General Trading
Company
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The Hook Line and Sinker is published monthly by copy
haus for the New Uim Area Sport Fishermen. The opinions
expressed in this newsletter are solely those of respective
writers and not to be construed as the opinion of the
NUASF or its members. Send all correspondence and sub-
missions to Mike Deinken, Editor, 1022 Spring Street, New
Ulm, Minnesota 56073.

The NUASF Board

President - Scott Sparlin (359-2346); Vice-President - Jerry
Carlson (354-8869); Secretary / Treasurer - Mike Deinken
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426 North Minnesota Street
New Ulm, MN 56073

507-354-3145

(359-9650); Board Members: Jim Huelke (354-3654), Dave

2



camr

The Coalition for a Clean Minnesota River
P.O. Box 488 New Ulm, MN 56073

EMail yasure@mailcity.com

507 359 2346 FX 507 359 5765

Hey River enthusiasts and concerned citizens
We need vyour help?

*Would you assist and advise on-going efforts to clean up the river and it’s tributaries?
*Do you think a grass-roots voice for the river is important in guiding clean up efforts?
*Would you like to see water quality clean up efforts accelerated?

*Do you think it’s important to monitor those accountable for river clean up actions?
*Do you think citizen water quality monitoring is an important tool for clean up efforts?
*Would you like to have your voice be heard?

*Would you like to communicate regularly with others working to improve the Minnesota
River and it’s tributaries?

If you answered yes to any of these questions, now is the time to act.

Recently the Minnesota River Citizens Advisory Committee was disbanded.
There are many people who feel this type of citizen grass roots watershed wide
advisement is a critical component in order for clean up efforts to be fully successful.
Recommendations to the Minnesota River Basin Joint Powers Board, Minnesota
Pollution Control Agency, Minnesota Department of Natural Resources, and other
Government Agencies are most effective when presented in a unified manner.

Starting on Wednesday April 21st, of 1999 at 7 P.M. The Coalition for a Clean
Minnesota River (CCMR) will begin monthly meetings that will be open to the greater
public at large. This first meeting and at least 6 meetings a year will be located at our
office meeting room, located in the beautiful bluffs of the Minnesota River, right on the
edge New Ulm. Being located at the center point of the river and approximately one and
one half hour from most points in the watershed, we feel fortunate that we can
accommodate and hold effective meetings. We are also inviting all former members of
the Citizens Advisory Committee along with any government entities at all levels who
are willing to participate.

You are welcome and encouraged to join as a member, but it is not required for
these meetings. We are committed to an open door pelicy. In the beginning we will
have a round table format and drainage will be discussed at our first meeting.
Subsequent meeting agendas will be geared to address various actions and activities
presently underway and those that need to be happening that are not. What form
meetings take in the future will depend on the attendees through majority consensus.
Items for discussion can be brought to meetings. But to ensure a place on the agenda it is
best to contact us ahead of time.

We envision the byproducts of these meetings being: enhanced information
sharing opportunities, possible news columns, and a new engaged citizenship that shares
its enthusiasm, wealth of talent and years of experience with those presently inspired.

We need you., map is on back of page
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CCMR

The Coalition for a Clean Minnesota River

Randy Krzmarzick
President

Patrick Lowther
Treasurer

Delbert Wehrspann
Director

Kim Olson
Director

Linda Meschke
Director

Scott Sparlin
Coordinator

P.O. Box 488 New Ulm, MN 56073
March 15, 1999 Ph. 507-359-2346 FX 507-359-5765
Email yasure@mailcity.com

To: Ms. Karen Studders

Commissioner, Minnesota Pollution Control Agency
520 Lafayette Rd.

St. Paul, MN 55155- 4194

From: Scott Sparlin

Coordinator, Coalition for a Clean Minnesota River
P.O. Box 488

New Ulm, MN 56073

Dear Ms. Studders,

I have included a copy of proposed amendments to water quality rules that apparently are
under consideration by MPCA staff. T hope that action on these considerations has not
been taken. I was not notified of this directly by MPCA. This came to my attention from
a source within another agency. If it is possible I would like to be notified in the future
of this particular kind of review. Upon reading this material and after consultations with
members of our board of directors and others in CCMR’s basin-wide network, we are
concerned. As you may or may not know, work to improve the Minnesota River has been
a huge undertaking that has made genuine progress toward water quality improvements.
The proposed downgrade of public protection from water pollution by sources both
within the agency and from the Citizen’s Advisory Committee to the PCA who are
supposed to initiate and assist efforts to restore water quality is not appropriate. If indeed
declassification has been done by a so-called non controversial method which is
“promulgation of the changes without public hearing”, we will raise the issue in the
media immediately. As citizens who have been successful after investing thousands of
volunteer hours since 1990 and poured their hearts and souls into raising the level of
public awareness about water quality issues, we will not stand idly by and let some
“wording” in the rules open the door for future abuses. It is clear that this proposal
weakens standards and allows compliance with existing laws to be met by simply
changing the words and rules. You have the ability to lead, I hope you come down
squarely on the side of protection regarding this and future decisions. This is not the time
to “maintain” or “digress”, it will affect all of us and those people who will have to live
here long after we are gone.

I have also included an organizational brochure to let you know who we are.

Sincerely, on behalf of the membership, the president and board of directors

Scott Emerson Sparlin
CCMR, Coordinator

a watershed wide grass-roots voice for the Minnesota River



Sport Fishermen kick off Clear Lake Fish Fund

An official campaign to raise spe-
cific funds to re-populate fish in
Clear Lake near New Ulm with
Crappie, Sunfish, Largemouth Bass
and Walleye has been kicked off.
Plans to eliminate the existing bull-
head and carp in the lake are slated
for this year. To insure that the pro-
ject is a complete success, additicnal
funds beyond those presently budget-
ed from the fisheries division of the
Department of Natural Resources are
needed. Assurances to protect the
future of the lake with items such as
fish traps and the additional treating
of School and Domeier lakes to elim-
inate present fish populations, will

enhance the lakes ability to sustain
healthy diverse fisheries. The New
Ulm Area Sport Fishermen have set a
goal of $10,000 and have already
obtained commitments for $2,000 of
the total. The New Ulm Area Sport
Fishermen are a registered federal
tax exempt organization and all
donations are tax deductible. To
specify a Clear Lake donation please
send checks to New Ulm Area Sport
Fishermen C/O Treasurer, 1022
North Spring St., New Ulm, MN
56073, and label “Clear Lake fish
fund”. Help us bring the fish back to
Clear Lake. For further information,
call 507-359-2346.

Food Booth can be set up at Sausage Shop

As most of you know, the club pur-
chased an older travel trailer this past
January and converted it for use at
our fishing contests. We did some
interior remodeling so that we could
use it for servicing feod. It worked
great at our Ice Fishing Contest in
February. There was room inside for
everything. We now have the oppor-

tunity to set up at The Sausage Shop
this summer instead of running a
stand at one of the local grocery
stores. We can have our choice of
weekends, however many we will be
deciding at the next meeting. Your
impact and suggestions would be
most welcome.
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CLUB CLOTHING FOR SALE
CLUB JACKETS AND T-SHIRTS AVAILABLE
IN YOUR SIZE. REASONABLY PRICED.

CALL MIKE DEINKEN » 359-9650

m—

"New Ulm

New Ulm Precision Tool, In¢
Curtls Asleson-President

2217 South Broadway
New UM

354-2912

New Ulm Bus Lines

1400 South Minnesota Street
New Ulm, Minnesota 56073

Charter and School Bus Service

Bob Frauenholtz, Manager
354-4711/354-2878

Witte Floor Covering

Residential-Commercial
Guaranteed Installation

600 South Washington
New Ulm

Gene Witte
354-4833

SSL Auto Service Center |

New Ulm's complete service station

Hwy 14 East and 15 North
354-2619

Booking 406-395-4515
Residence 406-265-4437
Camp 306-773-7877

Eric Olson
Box 23
Havre, MT 59501

Ruer Vally Storage
416 North Valley
Weekly - Monthly - Annually

Gary Grosam
507-354-6033
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MANDERFELD'S
DESIGN &
CENTER Specializing in complete marine

Building Matenals - ldea Showroom repair, snowmobiles, lawn and gar-

J New Uim Steel Reinarts Repair

& Recycling

Building Materials - Idea Showroom Walt & Bev Luneberg, Owners den.
354-2175 218 19th SO;’S_;’_ :;‘f;wzggg MN 56073 Gary Reinarts (JR,) 1327 South
A d . TY-Stereo Rod’s Painting Retzlaff’s
Udlo  seve Service Marine & Tackle
lllage InterioréoEé(t&:izll'lgnishing Johnson Outboards-Lund Boats
Spartan Trailers

16 South Minnesota - 354-5961 354-5513 Newest in Fishing Tackle

Smiley’s Puhimann
Tavern Lumber and Design
ON - OFF SALE LIQUOR % 301 First South Street
New Ulm, MN 56073
425 North State Street ’
New Uim, Minnesota = 354-4914
e Pull Tab
« ATM Northland Berkley
* Game Room R&R
Game Room available .
for parties. Call 359-9558 to Bait and Tackle | 507-354-6009
reserve. ) 800-584-9457 Toll Fre«
Strikemaster LaCrosse 1610 South Broadway New Uim, MN 560;

DC l@

l 1022 North Spring Street
New Ulm, Minnesota 56073






